
Customer email: 

Hi, 
This FOI request is regarding the government's £600m adult social care infection control fund 
announced in May.  
Please can you tell me if it was a condition of receiving the funding that care homes must pay full 
pay to any care workers self-isolating, and which care homes failed to comply with this condition? 
Please can you also tell me if any care homes did not get the second tranche of funding for not 
meeting the conditions of the funding and for what reason this second tranche was not handed out 
in each case.  
In each instance, please include the name of the care home and the location. 
Thank you, 
 
 
Dear Requester,  
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request. 
 
The councils response is as follows: 
 
No it is not a condition of the Infection Control Fund Grant that care homes must pay full pay to any 
care workers self-isolating.  
The grant conditions are publicly available on the government website. 
 
All homes in Nottinghamshire who received the first instalment also received the 2nd instalment. 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
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